

# LSAC Committee Minutes

*Date | time* 11/03/2015 19:30 | *Location* DMTC

Meeting called by	Adam Peers and Ben Clark	Apologies	None
Type of meeting	Committee Changeover Meeting		
Note taker	Matthew Peers		

## Main Business

### Chair

Ben and Adam

- The meeting was called by Ben & Adam to oversee the changeover to the new committee and report on the progress made; new members are to be added to the committee Dropbox in due course.
- Adam mentioned that payment was still required before the club would receive the video footage recorded at a previous session.
- It was suggested that Tom should attempt to contact the founding secretary of the club as part of the proposed marking of the clubs 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary.
- The committee voted on whether the club should host the BUTTS Outdoor Championships for the second year running, 7 members voted in favor, with no objections or abstentions. Arthur suggested making the competition a two day event with 'Head to Head' rounds one day and the St George/Windsor/Albion on the other. The club will also seek the assistance of alumni members to help as field party.
- Ben has contacted Dave Crawford regarding shooting outdoors after the Easter holidays, and will attempt to book sessions during the holidays.

### Secretary

Matthew and Ben

- Matthew and Ben have agreed to meet up to undergo the changeover process so that the mailing list and club websites can be updated.
- Ben will also publish the minutes of the two previous (Non-AGM) meetings.

### Treasurer

Laura and James

- James and Laura have previously completed the treasurer changeover.

### Team Captain

#### Sarah and Matthew

- Matthew and Sarah will discuss which new members should receive the spare intermediate bows.

#### Equipment Officer

##### Arthur and Harry

- Harry reported that no progress has yet been made on purchasing a new Danage Grand Prix boss, due to a communication issue. Arthur will now take over the purchasing of this item.
- Harry has asked for the DMTC nets to be fixed, Arthur will further follow this up.
- The Inventory has yet to be compiled, but all faces have been counted and a tidy of the equipment cupboard will be arranged.

#### Tour/Recs Officer

##### Louis and Arthur

- Louis agreed he will help to plan a Novice Outdoor Open Tournament (To be similar to the Warwick Open Novice Tournament held late last year).
- Adam will pass on details to assist with the proposed Loughborough Vs DMU Vs Leicester shoot, this will now be prioritised over the above novice tournament (to be delayed until 2016).
- The idea of shooting on Merlin Archery's outdoor range was suggested to give novice members the opportunity to practice outdoor shooting sooner.

#### Social Sec

##### Jonathan and Arthur

- The 'Skittles Social' will once again take place at the Beacon pub, although no date has been agreed for this yet.
- Several suggestions were raised as replacements for the Isle of Man trip; Arthur suggested combining a trip to Alton Towers with Archery Laser Tag in Guildford and the Southern Counties Team Portsmouth in Brighton. Jonathan suggested just running an Alton Towers trip making use of the 2 for 1 entry offer.
- The Committee Changeover Social has been arranged for Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> March.

#### Novice Reps

##### Henry and Nicole

- Neither representative had any issues or concerns to raise.

#### Alumni Officer

##### Tom

- Tom reported that he has updated several parts of the club website including

the committee page, records page and the list of former chairs. The new team photo has also been added to the website, and Matthew Peers is no longer a shooting venue.

---

### Upcoming Competitions (TBC)

---

- Meriden - FITA - 12<sup>th</sup> April 2015 (self-entry only)
- LAOFAC – Albion -19<sup>th</sup> April 2015 (self-entry only)
- KMAC – FITA – 26<sup>th</sup> April 2015 (self-entry only)
- BOGAS – FITA – 9<sup>th</sup> May 2015 (self-entry only)
- BOGAS – York – 10<sup>th</sup> May 2015 (self-entry only)
- Leicester Uni Vs DMU Vs Loughborough – Short Windsor -17<sup>th</sup> May 2015
- BUTTS Outdoors – St George/Albion/Windsor – 24<sup>th</sup> May 2015
- Ex Vs Current (provisional) -31<sup>st</sup> May 2015

---

### Session Rota

---

Date	Session Taker	Location	Notes
Monday 16 <sup>th</sup> March	MP	DMTC	
Tuesday 17 <sup>th</sup> March	HDL	DMTC	
Wednesday 18 <sup>th</sup> March	AC	DMTC	
Saturday 21 <sup>st</sup> March	AP	DMTC	
Monday 23 <sup>rd</sup> March	LR	DMTC	
Tuesday 24 <sup>th</sup> March	MP	DMTC	
Wednesday 25 <sup>th</sup> March	LH	DMTC	

---

### AOB

---

Next meeting date: Provisionally Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> March at the DMTC

- A trip to Merlin Archery's shop will be arranged for Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> March.
- The post Easter indoor sessions will be held on a Tuesday.
- The club will assess the interest in attending the AU Ball to be held on May 5<sup>th</sup>.
- James asked to remain in contact with the committee to discuss the idea of club sponsorship; Tom will also raise this idea with the concerned parties.